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A Message from the Association President 
 
Hi everyone, I hope your summer is going well.  
 
By the time you receive this newsletter, our children will either be back in school 
or almost ready to start learning again.  The kids will be out early in the morning 
and late in the afternoon boarding and unloading from the school buses and 
walking across our streets.  Please be vigilant of their presence and watch your 
speed!  We still have a number of folks driving through the neighborhood at 
dangerous speeds. 
 
Next month is our annual neighborhood meeting.  This session will occur on 
Tuesday, 20 September, 7:00pm at the clubhouse.  Historically, the turn out for 
this annual meeting has been low.  However, a number of important events for our 
neighborhood will be discussed and voted upon at this meeting, so if your calendar 
permits, please join us. 
 
We need your help.  We have a number of amenities throughout our neighborhood 
(pool, clubhouse, playground, nature trail, boardwalk and ponds).  These facilities 
and properties are for the use of our residents and their invited guests only.  If you 
invite your guests to use these amenities, you must accompany them at all times!  
We have been having issues at the lake and nature trail areas where individuals 
who do not reside in our neighborhood are found.  When questioned, these 
individuals state they know someone in the neighborhood.   
 
You may not know, but there are fishing limits at our ponds.  This is in place to 
keep the ponds stocked with enough fish for a well-balanced ecosystem that can be 
maintained and enjoyed by all and unfortunately, some folks are removing buckets 
of fish.  Here are the guidelines.  Bass:  Recommend catch and release; Bream:  
Catch and release is suggested, but you can keep up to 10 mature fish 
(approximately hand size).  Please do not keep the small, immature fish.  Grass 
Carp:  Do not try to catch or injure these fish; Catfish:  There are no restrictions. 
Additionally, due to problems encountered at the lakes, we are now revisiting the 
hours of operation.  Unfortunately, some folks have used the pond area for a public 
toilet, trash area for beer bottle and cans and a late night party area.  We have kept 
the lake open after dark for folks to enjoy fishing, but because of the actions of 
some, this may have to change. 
 
Thanks again to everyone that continues to make Rivershyre a special place to 
live. 
 
T.M. Weisz 
RCA President 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

~  Rivershyre Yard of the Month  ~ 
 
Rivershyre’s eighty-third Yard of the Month can be found at 1144 Hartford.  This 
competition is sponsored by Philip Jones of Re/Max True Advantage. (706-833-
4663).  The monthly winners will have a very nice sign placed in their yard 
signifying that they have been selected as having the nicest yard in Rivershyre.   
 

  

  

  

The Villages of 
Rivershyre 

P. O. Box 2194 
Evans, GA  30809-2194 

 
Rivershyre Association 

& Clubhouse Phone 
(706) 854-0229 

 
Pool Phone 

(706) 854-0283 
 
 

Our E-Mail Addresses: 
 

feedback@rivershyre.org 
 

newsletter@rivershyre.org 

We’re on the Web! 
See us at: 

www.rivershyre.org 

Newsletter articles are due by the 20
th
 of each month.  Drop them by 1116 Rivershyre Drive or email them to:           

newsletter@ rivershyre.org. 

 
Babysitters 

Listing 
 

If you would like to add 
your name to the list, 
send an email to: 
babysitter@rivershyre.org. 
 
Include your name and 
phone number. 
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~  Calendar of Events  ~ 
 

First Day of School – Columbia County Monday, August 8th  
 

Baby Sitter / Yard Work List 

Names                        Phone             Sitter      Yard Wk 
Kristen Beasley          706-869-0223     X                  
Sohailla Digsby          706-421-6168     X (day hrs)                
Ashlie Morrow           706-550-0178     X                           
Nadia & Bianca Franz 706-364-4433    X                  
Jason Brickey             706-863-7039                       X 
Tori Williams             706-854-9569     X                           
Becky Sanger             706-364-7562     X 
Oscar Valentin            706-364-4082    X    X 

Wesley Valentin         706-364-4082    X                X 
Catherine Weisz         706-228-7314    X 
Leah Haney           706-868-7429    X 
Christy Shay            706-210-9034    X 
Paige Jarrard           706-868-7169    X 
Sarine Husein           706-650-7771    X 
Caitlen Taylor           706-855-6638    X 
Tori Williams              706-854-9569    X 
David & Sam Reid      706-993-1786        X 
Helen Reid            706-993-1786   X 
Eleida Tyler            706-228-5730   X 

NEW TO THE NEIGHBORHOOD?NEW TO THE NEIGHBORHOOD?NEW TO THE NEIGHBORHOOD?NEW TO THE NEIGHBORHOOD?    

 
LET US KNOW … WE HAVE A GIFT FOR 

YOU! 
 

PLEASE CALL CAROLYN JULIEN @ 
706-496-2189. 

 



Rivershyre Home Sales Update 
 

This monthly newsletter item includes information 
on the homes in Rivershyre that are either currently 
on the market or have recently closed.  This 
information is provided courtesy of Philip Jones of 
Re/Max True Advantage.  If you have any 
questions about this information, please contact 
Philip at 833-4663. 
 

Active Listings as of 7/25/2011     
 

1087 Severn Drive   $219,000 
1102 Rivershyre Drive   $240,000 
1134 Rivershyre Drive   $185,900 
1187 Rivershyre Drive   $265,900 
1096 Rivershyre Drive   $248,900 
2018 Rivershyre Drive   $284,900 
 
Sold Properties 2/1/2011 – 7/25/2011 
 

1081 Rivershyre Court   $182,000 
1182 Oakton Trail   $240,500 
1182 Branchwood Trail   $179,000 
1213 Oakton Trail   $218,000 
 
Pending Sales as of 7/25/2011 
 

N/A    
 
Average Sales for Previous 6 Months 
 

Average Home Size            2622 sq. ft. 
Average Sales Price   $204,875 
Average Dollar per Sq. Ft.  $78.14 
Average Days on the Market  352 days 
 
 

Committee Meetings 
 

Architectural Control 4th Monday, 7:30 pm 

Board of Directors 1st Tuesday, 7:30 pm 

By-Laws & Nominating No Regularly 
Scheduled Meetings 

Finance As needed 

Grounds & Lake 3rd Monday, 7:30 pm 

Pool 3rd Thursday, 7:30 pm 

Neighborhood Watch & 
Safety 4th Thursday, 7:00 pm 

Social & Welcome 2nd Tuesday, 7:00 pm 

All committee meetings are held at the Rivershyre Clubhouse 
unless otherwise noted.  All committee meetings are open to 
homeowners.  Please join a committee and help our 
neighborhood continue to be a wonderful place to live.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

  

2011 Board of Directors 
 

T.M. Weisz President 

Dick Huskin Vice President 

Michael Nehlsen Secretary 

Darryl Fisher Treasurer 

Kathryn and Tim Barrett, Renee 
Nehlsen, Mike Amerson, Ziad 
Husein, Laura Higgins, Horace 
Carney and Kay Russo Members 

 

Clubhouse Rentals 
 

If you are interested in renting the clubhouse, please 
contact Debbie Weisz at 706-228-7314.  The fee is only 
$75.00 plus a $150.00 security deposit.  The Clubhouse 
accommodates up to 80 people. Clubhouse rental does 
not include use of the pool. 
 
The Clubhouse phone number is 854-0229. The rental 
agreement, clubhouse rules, and check in/out checklist 
can be found on our website by clicking on “Clubhouse” 
or “Documents”. 
 

Committee Chairpersons 
 

Architectural Control Open 

By-Laws & Nominating Dick Huskin 

Finance Holly Bullock 

Grounds & Lake Open 

Neighborhood Watch & Safety Kathryn Barrett 

Pool Kim Norland 

Social & Welcome Renee Nehlsen 

If you are interested in joining one of our committees, please 
visit at our next meeting.  If you have a concern or issue that 
falls under the purview of one of the above committees, please 
contact the committee chairperson or any member of that 
committee. 
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Committee Updates & Notes 
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Neighborhood Watch & Safety 

                          This    past    month   a   group   of  
                          women   and   their   friends   from  
                          Rivershyre   took   a   class   called 
                          Women on Target.   It was taught 
                          by  qualified  NRA  instructors   at 
                          Pinetucky Gun Club. We learned 
about gun safety and how to shoot rifles and pistols.  
All who attended had a great time. There were many 
people who had contacted me that wanted to go but had 
scheduling conflicts. If you are interested in attending 
the class, the next ones will be on September 10 and 
November 19 at Pinetucky Gun Club. Please call 
Steve Meldrum at 706-592-4230 to preregister and get 
more details.  
 
We have no incident reports filed with the Sherriff’s 
Department. There have been problems in both the 
Nature Area and Hardy Lake with people who are not 
residents of Rivershyre taking advantage of the 
amenities we offer. If you see anyone who does not 
live in the neighborhood using these areas, please let 
them know its private property. You can also call the 
Sherriff’s Department at 706-541-2800. It’s not their 
picnic area, fishing hole, Dog Park, public outdoor 
bathroom, place to make out, drink, or use drugs, etc. 
We even had a nonresident try to put their Ski Doo in 
the marsh! We pay dues to the association and 
volunteer to keep these properties in order so that we 
and our children can enjoy them. We have a lot of 
women and children that use these areas that need to be 
safe. 
 
School will be starting before we know it. We need to 
keep an eye out for children getting on and off of the 
school buses. For those children that come home after 
school while the parents are working, a lot of you have 
neighbors that keep an eye out for them. If you don’t 
know your neighbors, it’s a great time to meet them. 
This neighborhood is great in watching out for each 
other.  
 
Neighborhood Watch and Safety will be offering 
another class this fall for the family. We can always 
use volunteers to help in planning future events. 
 
If you are new to the neighborhood or I don’t have 
your contact information, please email me at 
kbarrett29@comcast.net.   
 
 

Pool Committee 

Well…….can you believe it – August is here and I’m 
sure school has started by the time you read this.  
Another pool season has quickly zoomed by and it 
has been a HOT one!!   
 
The Tigersharks had a great season! This year they 
were undefeated and have had the largest amount of 
members since the “birth” of the Rivershyre 
Tigersharks.  They had approximately 90-95 
swimmers and it has been at least 5 years since they 
have had a winning season.  Should you run into 
Christina Troutman and any of her Coaching team 
and team swimmers – please congratulate them on 
their winning season.  They put in a lot of time and 
talent to make this year a great success!!! 
 
With the pool season winding down, school starting 
and some of our pool attendants leaving for college, 
we wanted to let you know that we are changing the 
times that the pool will be open.  STARTING August 
8, 2011, which is the first day of school…….the pool 
will be open from 4:00pm to 8:00pm during the 
weekdays (Monday – Friday).  IT WILL BE 
CLOSED TO ALL BEFORE 4:00pm.  The pool will 
be open during regular hours during the weekends 
(Saturday and Sunday) from 10:00am to 9:00pm.  A 
pool attendant will be on duty during these times and 
the concession stand will also be open for your 
convenience.  STARTING August 22, 2011, the pool 
will be closed during the weekdays; however it will 
still be open on the weekends (10:00am – 9:00pm).  
The last day the pool will be open will be Labor Day, 
September 5, 2011.  Should you have any questions, 
please do not hesitate to call the pool at 706-854-
0229 or email us at rca.pool@rivershyre.org.  
 
We, the Pool Committee, want to THANK YOU for 
a great 2011 pool season.  We ended up just short of 
last year’s numbers with 96 members.  As stated 
before in previous newsletters, we think we have the 
best pool in this area of Evans.  If you didn’t join this 
year – please give us a try next year!!!  We would 
also like to once again invite you to become of 
member of our Pool Committee.  We meet every 3rd 
Thursday of the month starting in January and ending 
in September of each year.   
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Lawn and Gardening Calendar 

August 
 (Reprinted by permission of Sid Mullis, Augusta-Richmond County Extension Agent. Hard copies are  

available at the Richmond County Extension office located at 602 Greene St. Augusta, Ga.) 

  

Ornamentals: 

• Watch for bagworms on junipers & other narrow leaf evergreen shrubs. 
• Fertilize hollies if berry set is heavy. 
• Prune shrubbery. Do not prune azaleas and camellias now. 
• Remove old crape myrtle flowers as soon as their color fades. 
• Spray pyracantha for lace bugs with systemic insecticide. 

 
Turf:  

• Water during extreme drought. 
• Fertilize lawns if needed. 
• Control disease and insects. 
• Replace dead patches in lawn if necessary. 
• Scout for chinch bugs in St. Augustine grass. 

 

Flowers: 

• Continue to spray roses for insect & disease control at 
 weekly intervals. 

• Fertilize roses. 
• Stake dahlias. 
• Check marigolds for mites. 
• Renew mulches in flower beds. 
• Plant iris. 

 

Houseplants: 

• Fertilize bi-weekly. 

Vegetables: 

• Plant cabbage seed, collard seeds, beet seed, broccoli seed, bush snap beans, Chinese 
cabbage, turnips, kale, & mustard. 

 

Fruits and Nuts: 

• Prune out old fruiting canes in blackberries. 
• Fertilize peach trees in late August. 
• Prune peach trees in August 
• Continue disease spraying. 


